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AGENDA ITEMS:  

A. Bid Award: MA Collins Substation Expansion Construction - Brandon Johnson will be 
requesting award of the MA Collins Substation construction project to Palouse Power 
who were the low successful bidder.  

B. Bid Award: MA Collins Substation Modular Control Building - Brandon Johnson will 
also be requesting award of the MA Collins Modular Control building bid to EP2 who 
were also the low successful bidder.  

C. Credit Facility Renewal - Mike DeMott will review the provided Bank of the West credit 
facility renewal proposal.  

D. 2021 Budget Process Review - Brandy Myers and Mike DeMott will discuss the budget 
time line and where we are with the budget process to date.  

NON-AGENDA ITEMS:  

1. Energy Northwest Forum - October 28  
 

2. Columbia River System Operations Legal Dispute - I had reported last month that 
Klickitat PUD portion of the PPC efforts to insert public power into the Federal case was 
$1,500. My quick math was in error and I missed a decimal point. Our share would be 
$15,000. I still believe this is a fundamental battle that needs to be supported. There are 
updates I will provide at the meeting regarding seeking injunctive relief. 
 

3. PacifiCorp’s Integrated Resource Plan -  as a look into the future from PacifiCorp’s eyes, 
their draft 2021 Integrated Resource Plan is calling for the addition of 1,300 MW of new 
solar, 1,800 MW of new wind and 700 MW of storage by the end of 2024.  Most of the 
storage is paired with solar and wind projects, we I assume they are battery installations.  
They are planning the conversion of the Jim Bridger coal generation facility units 1 & 2 
to natural gas fired peaking facilities in 2024.  They are about 600 MW each. Closure of 
units 3 and 4 are in their longer range plans.  They are also showing their TerraPower 
natrium nuclear project on line in 2028 at 500 MWs. It is planned to be located alongside 
a retiring coal generation facility in Wyoming.  The IRP is now under review by the 
various public utility commissions in their service territory. 
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4. California System 2022 Summer Capacity - Governor Newsom has now issued 3 separate 
emergency orders in recent months that provide for the suspension of air permitting 
requirements, expediting amendments to existing requirements and issuing new licenses 
to emergency and temporary generators that can reduce the anticipated energy shortfall.  
These actions have been supported by United Sates Department of Energy, California 
Independent System Operator (CAISO) and the California Air Resources Board.  Despite 
these efforts, CAISO still forecasts a significant shortfall during some operating hours 
next summer. 
 

5. California Public Utility Commission Generation Portfolio Forecast - I am also including 
the following table showing the work CPUC has done with tabulating resourcing 
planning documents from load serving entities in 2020. Note the solar and battery storage 
components and the relatively low pumped storage component.  This is interesting to 
ponder.  Remember that the California issue is still the very fast, very large and very 
predictable evening ramp, along with fairly predictable solar production, which is 
different from our load and generation profiles. 
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